Caver's body removed from Clarksville cavern

CLARKSVILLE — Wednesday night, two days after friends of Robert Svensson reported that he was missing in a local cave, his body was recovered and taken to Albany Medical Center for an autopsy.

friends gathered near the cave, crews first checked other cave exits before locating his body Tuesday.

The last person to die in an Albany County cave died in 1975. "There were several

'The cooperation has been phenomenal.'

Svensson, 23, from Sherborn, Mass., was a graduate student at Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute. He and three fellow RPI students had gone 1,000 feet into the Wards-Gregory Cave, north of Route 443 in Clarksville.

The popular venue is a system of two caves connected in 1970. Svensson had brought diving equipment, including a wetsuit and air bottle with air for between 10 and 15 minutes of nonpanicked breathing, according to rescuers.

He and his companions went to a lake in the cave, a favorite destination for cavers and even local high school students. Then Svensson dived in, trying to explore a sump, or narrow passage, that opens at the bottom of the lake into a passage reportedly explored only once, said rescuers.

"He went down in the peat to clear an obstruction," said Jeff Mudge, public information officer for the Onesquethaw Volunteer Fire Company. "He became entangled and drowned," Mudge told The Enterprise.

On Monday night, Svensson's companions reported he was missing. As his family and

1822 Western Avenue

(1 mile west of Crossgates Mall)

SUNY Albany students who went to the Knox Cave after a major thaw," said Nicholas Viscio, a local caver. A woman was killed by an ice fall at the cave entrance.

No one can recall a prior death at the Wards-Gregory Cave.

Removing Svensson's body was difficult.

As the winter sun set Wednesday evening, Mudge described how the tunnel had been pumped out with a sump pump and rescuers expected to extricate Svensson's body soon.

"We're running out of plans," said Mudge.

The rescuers were exhausted, he said. After completing the rescue, it will take two days to sort the equipment, he said.

The Albany County Sheriff's Department, and the Selkirk and Slingerlands fire companies were assisting teams of cave divers.

"The cooperation has been phenomenal," said Mudge. "Everybody has contributed and shared."

— Lynn Rothenberg, Bryce Butler, William Marley Leight, and Melissa Hale-Spencer contributed to this story



The Enterprise - Bryce Butler

A Sheriff's Patrol dive team rode toward the Wards-Gregory Cave in Clarksville in a first attempt to recover the body of Robert Svensson, a 23-year-old student at RPI who died in the cave Monday night when he tried to explore a watery passage beneath a lake in the popular cave, near the former June's Restaurant on Route 443. The vehicle in front carried a volunteer cave rescue team. The man to the right a volunteer from the Onesquethaw Volunteer Fire Co., which responded to the call Monday night.

DISCOVER THE DIFFERENCE OF POWERFUL PAIN RELIEF (Customized treatment plans that get you healthy, and keep you that way.) Participating providers in CDPHP, MVP, NYS Empire Plan, Empire Blue Cross Blue Shield, GHI, Workers Compensation, No-Fault Auto, Union Plans, Medicare, and many more. Morning and evening hours Arthritis Pain Neck & Low back pain · Headaches & Whiplash Personal Injuries • Over 20 years experience • Family Wellness Care • Flexible payment plans Athletic Injuries We Welcome New Patients - Same Day Appointments Dr. Robert Irwin Dr. Marc J. Kerschner **Capital Chiropractic** Fast, effective pain relief that puts your needs first

CALL: 456-0510



Wetlands, why?

GUILDERLAND — Dr. Gary Kleppel will speak and give a computer presentation on the importance of wetlands, from 7 to 9 p.m. on March 2 at the Guilderland Public Library on Western Avenue. The public is invited.

Kleppel is associate professor and director of the Biodiversity, Conservation and Policy Program, Department of Biological Sciences, at the University at Albany.

After the one-hour talk, the public is invited to participate in an open roundtable discussion on new changes to wetlands

Invited guests are high school students studying water quality, town and agency officials, scientists, builders and developers, landowners, community and environmental groups, and lawyers and students studying environmental law.

Refreshments will be served. If your group would like to introduce itself, or for more information, call Liesse Chable Mohr at 456-1008.

Haught graduates from Siena College



Steven C. Haught

GUILDERLAND — Steven C. Haught, son of Barbara and William Haught of Guilderland, a 1996 graduate of Guilderland High School, graduated from Siena College in December with a bachelor of science degree in computer science and a minor in business administration. Haught is employed at General Electric Corporate Research and Development in Niskayuna as a systems analyst.

	roo. p.		JBSCRIBE NO	/ Y Y :
		D SEND TO:		
P.O. B0	OX 654, ALTAM	IONT, NEW	YORK 12009	
Check or Money Orde	YEAR'S SUBSCI er Enclosed) ty Address — \$25.00 y Address — \$27.00	0 per vear	The Enterprise	
Address			Box #	

email: capchiro@nycap.rr.com

The Enterprise

Awarded for editorial writing by the New York Press Association

					-4
		lay l	Mide		
	in Commit	analom ili			
CONTRACTOR STORES TO A STORE OF	0.000XXX/YXX/YX.000XXXXXXXXX	ak Work		D00.686600000000000000000000000000000000	
33.460 2 7.6 66 . 27	C 92 383 2882 28	Work, 1	6. CMBBBBCCSBBSBBC 10. 100	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	
Firepli	aces, Cl	nimney i	Repair, :	Stonew	ork Ţ
	<i>00000</i>	-	61-5996	30,000,000,000,000,000	5
	Rol	b 78	85-0396	5	-
				a a da	
20 years		P.O. Box	************	fully ins	ured 💎
experien	ce	Altamon	T, NY	free estin	ares .
				10 mg 10	